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NEWS 
Coming Soon: Intravenous Infusion Therapy (IVIT) Premises Register

The College maintains a Public Register with profiles of every naturopath and
naturopathic professional corporation registered in Ontario. It also includes information
about unauthorized practitioners.  

Starting this fall, the Register will include a fourth section that identifies clinics where IVIT
is compounded and delivered. All premises offering this treatment must be registered
with the College and undergo an inspection, the results of which will be included in the
Register. Learn more about how to register a premises. 

The searchable Public Register is designed to help patients make informed choices
about their care.

FAQ: terminating a patient
Each News Bulletin highlights a practise-related FAQ and response from our Regulatory
Education Specialist.

I need to discontinue treating a patient. What should I consider before doing so?

If a Member believes they are not the appropriate health care provider for a patient who
still needs treatment, there are two relevant College documents to consider.

https://tccno.informz.ca/informzdataservice/onlineversion/pub/bWFpbGluZ0luc3RhbmNlSWQ9ODQ5NzAz#
https://tccno.informz.ca/informzdataservice/onlineversion/pub/info@collegeofnaturopaths.on.ca
http://www.collegeofnaturopaths.on.ca/CONO/Public/The_Public_Register/About_the_Register/CONO/Public/Public_Registers/About_the_Public_Register.aspx?hkey=f0e5db22-4819-4efd-8aea-52e630c3ba74
http://www.collegeofnaturopaths.on.ca/CONO/What_We_Do/Inspection_Program/Registering_an_IVIT_Premises/CONO/What_We_Do/Inspection_Program/Registering_an_IVIT_Premises.aspx?hkey=8261e3d1-0505-46c6-999e-5673fa4b62a5
mailto:maryellen.mckenna@collegeofnaturopaths.on.ca


The Professional Misconduct Regulation states that the Member must have considered
the following:

their reasons for discontinuing services,
the patient’s condition,
the availability of alternate services, and
the opportunity provided to the patient to arrange for alternate services before
discontinuing their treatment.

If the Member feels it is still appropriate, and would be reasonably regarded as
appropriate by their colleagues to do so, then they may discontinue treating a patient.

The Code of Ethics indicates that the ND is to provide care until reasonable notice of
termination of care has been provided to the patient, however the expectation as stated
in the Professional Misconduct Regulation is that this would only be done once the
patient has been given the opportunity to arrange for alternate services.

REMINDER: CE REPORTING DEADLINE  
All Members in Group III are required to submit their CE and PD Log Forms to the
College by September 30.  Any CE credits collected between April 1, 2014 and
September 30, 2017 can be used to fulfill the Credit Requirements below.

Category A - core activities – 30 credits, including
   Jurisprudence – 3 credits
   Pharmacology – 6 credits (if you have met the Standard for Prescribing)
   IVIT – 6 additional credits – for a total of 36 Category A credits (if you have
met the Standard for IVIT)

Category B – self-directed activities - 40 credits 

Find your reporting cycle.  
View approved Category A courses.
Download CE Log Forms.

 HAVE A SAY!
Standards, Guidelines & By-laws Consultations

We are seeking public and Member feedback by August 31, 2017 about:

Changes to Standards of Practice and Guidelines (response deadline extended),
and
Proposed amendments to our By-laws to align them with the intent of the
Protecting Patients Act, 2017.

We initiate consultations with stakeholders about changes to College by-laws,
regulations, policies, standards, and practice guidelines to help us understand the
effectiveness and impact of the proposed changes on both the public and the
profession. 

https://www.ontario.ca/laws/regulation/140017
https://www.collegeofnaturopaths.on.ca/CONO/Members_Practice/Code_of_Ethics/CONO/Members_Practice/Code_of_Ethics1/Code_of_Ethics_New.aspx?hkey=ef919683-4f0b-483d-82a0-24c8a8104032
http://www.collegeofnaturopaths.on.ca/CONO/What_We_Do/Quality_Assurance/Continuing_Education/Reporting_Periods/CONO/What_We_Do/Quality_Assurance/Continuing_Education/Repoting.aspx?hkey=014abcf5-06fd-4c89-a81d-5d94667df9a4
http://www.collegeofnaturopaths.on.ca/CONO/What_We_Do/Quality_Assurance/Continuing_Education/Approved_Courses/CONO/What_We_Do/Quality_Assurance/Continuing_Education/Approved_CE_Courses.aspx?hkey=6c8f7241-fcad-4cd4-add7-61bf26a069ce
http://www.collegeofnaturopaths.on.ca/CONO/Resource_Centre/Handbooks_and_Tools/Quality_Assurance/CONO/Resources/Handbook_and_Tools/Quality_Assurance.aspx?hkey=92a8db00-8860-4fab-b4d0-adcb0aaa6fd4
http://www.collegeofnaturopaths.on.ca/CONO/Who_We_Are/Consultations/Consultation_-_Standards-of_Practice_and_Guidelines.aspx
http://www.collegeofnaturopaths.on.ca/CONO/Who_We_Are/Consultations/By-law_Amendments_June_20177.aspx


Comments received are reviewed by the appropriate College Committee and Council as
part of the decision-making process. All feedback is carefully considered, even that
which is not reflected in the final document.

Citizen Advisory Group – call for volunteers

Do you know someone who is passionate about patient-centric care and wants to help
shape the evolution of health regulation? The College and seven other health regulators
have partnered to develop a Citizen Advisory Group (CAG) to bring the patient’s voice
and perspective to our work.

Originally formed by the College of Physiotherapists of Ontario, the expanded CAG will
meet four times a year in Toronto. It is not a decision-making group, but was established
to get public input on policy, standards, communications and more. Members are
different from public members on Council in that they provide an “arm’s-length”
perspective and are not bound by fiduciary duty to the College. Interested members of
the public can contact Munir Jamal at mjamal@nevazasolutions.com or 416-722-7490,
ext. 672.

UPCOMING
Ontario Prescribing & Therapeutics Exam

Successful completion of this exam will deem a Member to have met the Standard of
Practice for Prescribing, permitting them to perform the controlled acts authorized to the
profession in the General Regulation in accordance with the Standard of
Practice. Registration for the fall exam is open from September 11 – October 2, 2017,
with the exam taking place October 22.

To be eligible to sit this examination, Members must be enrolled in the Ontario
Prescribing and Therapeutics course, offered online via the Therapeutics Education
Collaboration. Please note that three to six months of self-guided study is recommended
to complete the course and be prepared to sit the exam.

RESOURCES & QUICK LINKS
Read the latest Registrar’s Blog post DNM is not a naturopath.
Working with a new grad? Read the Spring iNformeD for business and patient care
tips.
Delegation, referral, consultation and assignment of care – do you know the
difference? The Spring iNformeD has the answers.
More practice resources: Prescribing a drug
Watch for the upcoming Fall issue of iNformeD with a special focus on advertising,
how the Protecting Patients Act, 2017 applies to NDs in practice, and more.
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mailto:mjamal@nevazasolutions.com
http://www.collegeofnaturopaths.on.ca/CONO/What_We_Do/Prescribing_Drugs/About_the_Prescribing_Standard/CONO/What_We_Do/Prescribing_Drugs/About_the_Prescribing_Standard_New.aspx?hkey=5f86ef74-d9b5-449f-9769-c78ad821d536
https://www.ontario.ca/laws/regulation/150168
https://therapeuticseducation.org/content/prescribing-and-therapeutics-course
http://www.collegeofnaturopaths.on.ca/CONO/Communities/EntryDefault.aspx?iUniformKey=dab10579-1b17-4352-ac63-13dc4262433d&WebsiteKey=24721c84-10c2-4e4d-9337-9bb2a0a2fbec&viewall=true
http://www.collegeofnaturopaths.on.ca/CONO/Resource_Centre/iNformeD_Newsletter/CONO/Resources/Informed_Newsletter/iNformeD_Newsletter.aspx?hkey=7c0da9ae-776c-44af-838f-f2fe46c737a4
http://www.collegeofnaturopaths.on.ca/CONO/Resource_Centre/iNformeD_Newsletter/CONO/Resources/Informed_Newsletter/iNformeD_Newsletter.aspx?hkey=7c0da9ae-776c-44af-838f-f2fe46c737a4
http://www.collegeofnaturopaths.on.ca/CONO/Members_Practice/Controlled_Acts/Prescribing_Drugs/CONO/Members_Practice/Controlled_Acts/Prescribing.aspx?hkey=aa60d1a0-09da-4c1d-8598-023ee508d7fa
mailto:info@collegeofnaturopaths.on.ca
https://tccno.informz.ca/informzdataservice/onlineversion/pub/bWFpbGluZ0luc3RhbmNlSWQ9ODQ5NzAz#
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PLEASE DO NOT UNSUBSCRIBE IF YOU ARE A MEMBER OF THE COLLEGE.  If members unsubscribe,
they will be contacted by staff to re-subscribe as the College primarily communicates to members via email. We
strive to keep communications relevant and to a minimum. Information regarding registration matters (annual
renewal deadline, quality assurance requirements etc.), and important news and updates are communicated via
email. The College works on the assumption that all members receive and review all of our emails.
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